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Dear Friends, 

So we just celebrated Christ the King Sunday!  It was the last            

Sunday in our liturgical year.  And now comes the best time of the 

year.  Advent:  The waiting for Jesus to be born.  It is a joyous time 

when we can sing the carols, then wait, ring the bells, share gifts, 

then wait, spend time with loved ones, and wait, remember the 

Christmas Story, and wait some more.  We certainly spend a lot of 

time waiting but how can we complain when we already know what 

the great gift will be on Christmas Day.  

 

During this special time of the year, it is important that we keep our 

eyes on following the Star.  The time of waiting can be filled with 

watching where that star will lead us.  Lead us through our days of 

hustle and bustle, baking in the kitchen, family programs, and events 

at our own church.  But will your Star lead you to those who are in 

need of love and tender care this Christmas Season.  Will you be led 

to give a few extra dollars to our community programs for children 

so they can have a nice Christmas?  Will you be led to share time 

with some lonely  person?  Will you be led to find more time to be 

with your church family?  Will you be led to come to Worship each 

Sunday in December?  Will you be in church on Christmas Eve?  

Will you be led to keep your eyes on the Star, because that is what 

Jesus would want you to do?     

                                                             ðContinue on Page 2 
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Worship Continued  

ðContinued from Page 1ð 

Our First Presbyterian Church has many joyful events on the calendar to help you follow that star. 

December 2, Sunday,  We begin Advent with Communion and the Hanging of the 

Greens after Worship with a light lunch 

December 8, Saturday Tom Treece Christmas Celebration Concert at 7:00 p.m. with a 

5:00 p.m. light supper in the Fellowship Hall 

December 9, Sunday Childrenôs Program THE CHRISTMAS STORY during            

Worship with Christmas Tea following 

December 16, Sunday 3rd Sunday in Advent  

December 23, Sunday 4th Sunday in Advent with Worship:  Lessons and Carols               

Reception for Music Minister Rob Edwards and his family 

December 24, Monday Christmas Eve 8:00 p.m. Family and Communion Worship            

Service 

December 30, Sunday Christmastime with family and friends  

Your Worship Committee invites you to follow that Star together with family and friends at our 

church on the corner of Washington and First Street.  Come! 

      ðAlice Kostoff, Chairman of Worship 

 

 Christmas Joy Offering  
Our Congregation supports the Christmas Joy offering at Christmas. This special                 

Presbyterian Church offering reflects Godôs gift to us, through the Christmas Joy                 

Offering, with generous gifts supporting church leadersðretired, present and futureð

who have pointed us to God. Even as we support our current and former church leaders, 

God is calling new leaders for our Church and world, through the ministry of                     

Presbyterian-related schools and colleges equipping communities of colorðoffering 

students the means for a brighter  future and enhanced opportunities to use their talents 

and skills to serve God, the Church and the world for years to come. The special offering will be               

received on Sunday, December 23. 

The Christ Candle  
As tradition has it, the Christ Candle is lit on Christmas Eve at the birth of           

Jesus. Our Advent wreath has a Christ Candle at the center of it, but it will not be 

lit until our December 24th evening Worship service. Our tall Christ candle that 

is normally carried in by an usher-will not be visible during Advent in             

remembrance of our waiting for the Christ child to be born. 
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Personnel  
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 Congregational Life  

 

   

 

 

 

 

 

 
 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

The Order for the Harper Collins Study Bible has been made. If you 

have ordered a copy you should be receiving your Bible soon. Please 

call the Church Office if you do not receive it. 

Dallas Dieckmann and Cindy Morgan are co-facilitating the Sunday morning 

Adult Education class at 9:30 a.m. We will continue to study the Word of God! 

Please join us! 

For Advent: We will be using the book, ñCelebrating Adventò by Ann 

Hibbard. It is a book of family devotions and activities for the                

Christmas Season. Please join us in celebrating Advent during Bible 

Study on Thursdays at 10:00 a.m. in the Cairl Room! 

Next Monthôs Newsletter                       

Deadline: December 20 

Thursday Morning Bible Study  

Study Bible Orders  

Sunday Morning Bible Study  

On Sunday, December 2 after worship we will be ñHanging the 

Greensò. We will need many helping hands. Congregational Life 

will be providing a light lunch with pulled pork and all the                       

trimmings! Please dress casual for Worship. If you are unable to 

decorate, you can cheer us on from the sidelines and enjoy the  

fellowship. 

Hanging of the Greens  
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The 200th Anniversary Committee is publishing a cookbook and we are             

inviting you to enter your  favorite recipes. The next 200th Anniversary            

Committee meeting is Monday, January 21 at 6:30 p.m. in the Cairl Room.   

                                         ~~Gertrude Parlette and Cheryl Eder 

On Sunday, December 9 after worship a congregational meeting will be held to elect new 

Deacons and Elders for 2019 and for the approval of the 2019 budget. 

Wedding News!  

200th Celebration of Faith and Service  

Congregational Meeting  

Congratulations to Harold and Evelyn Reese on their recent marriage! May 

God bless you both as you keep the Lord Jesus at the center of your               

marriage. 

We are presently taking Fruit Cake orders! Please remember the last date to 

order Fruit Cakes is Tuesday, December 4. Orders forms are available in the 

Welcome Center, C.E. Lobby, and the Church Office. For questions, see   

Charlotte Frary. Please place your Order forms in the box outside of the 

Church Office. Orders will be delivered on Sunday, December 9.  

Fruit Cake Orders  

On Sunday, December 9 we will have a Christmas Program featuring, ñThe 

Christmas Storyò. After worship we will have a special tea. We will be           

setting up the costumes on Wednesday, December 5 at 10:00 a.m. and a   

practice with the cast will be on Saturday, December 8 at 9:30 a.m. in the 

Sanctuary. Please make sure you are in attendance at the practice if you are 

involved in the program. 

Christmas Program  
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Staff 

 
Robert Edwards, Director of Music                

Ministries  

Sara Jones, Administrative Assistant 
info@monroefirst.org 

Suzanne Bondie, Financial Secretary 

sbondie@monroefirst.org 

Gary Bogedain, Sexton 

Sean Farris, Custodian 

Suzanne Bondie, Childcare 

Amy Morgan, Childcare 

The next Menôs Prayer Breakfast will be Saturday, December 8 at 8:30 a.m. at 

the Fifth Wheel Restaurant located at 8500 N. Telegraph Road, Monroe, MI. 

Please sign up on the sheet in the C.E. Lobby. 

Menõs Prayer Breakfast  

The Martha Mary Circle would like to  invite all of the ladies of the church to our 

Christmas Luncheon at the Monroe Golf & Country Club on Monday,               

December 10 at 12:30 p.m.  Please join us as we fellowship with one another           

before Christmas and sign up on the sheet in the C.E. Lobby!  

Martha Mary Circle  

Copies of the ñThese Daysò devotional books are available in the Narthex, C.E.     

Lobby, and Main Office. These books have a brief devotion, prayer for each day, and 

adult coloring pages. Please feel free to pick up a copy or take one to a shut-in    

member.   

òThese Daysó 

First Presbyterian Church of Monroe extends its Christian sympathies to the families 

and friends of Barbara L. Pillarelli, who joined the Church Triumphant on           

November 14, 2018 and Marjorie O. Vensel, who joined the Church Triumphant on 

November 28, 2018.  Please keep these families in your thoughts and prayers! 

Christian Sympathies  

Church Budget  
Year to Date Income:    $134,734.00 

Year to Date Expenses: $189,197.00 
O come, O come, Emmanuel, and ransom        

captive Israel, that mourns in lonely exile 

here until the Son of God appear. Rejoice! 

Rejoice! Emmanuel shall come to thee, O 

Israel!  

O come, thou Wisdom from on high, who            

orderest all things mightily: to us the path of 

knowledge show; and teach us in her ways to 

go.   Rejoice!  Rejoice! Emmanuel shall come 

to thee, O Israel!  

O come, O come thou Lord of might, who to 

thy tribes on Sinaiõs height in ancient times 

didst give the law in cloud and majesty and awe. Rejoice! Rejoice! 

Emmanuel shall come to thee, O Israel!             ðThomas Helmore  

O come, O come Emmanuel  



 

 

PAGE 8 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Socialites  

Thanksgiving Baskets Thank You  

Dear Church Family, 

 

The members of Deacons and Mission/Outreach would like to 

extend a sincere thank you to all who helped make our gifts of                 

Thanksgiving Baskets a huge success. We were able to              

provide 41 families with food for the holiday thanks to your           

generous donations of food, funds, and time. Our committees 

are truly blest with a church family who follows so closely in 

Christ's footsteps.  

 

   Blessings to all of you, 

   Deacons and Mission/Outreach Members  

Christmas Church Office Hours  

The Church Office will close at 1:00 p.m. on December 24                          

(Christmas Eve )and will reopen on Thursday, December 27 at 9:00 a.m. 

The Church Office will be closed on Tuesday, December 25 and                 

Wednesday, December 26. Merry Christmas!                                                    

The Socialites will meet on Saturday, December 15 at the Schroeder residence at 5:30 p.m. 

All widows, widowers, and other singles are welcome.  Please join us! 

Christmas Magic in Monroe Parade  
On Saturday, December 15 at 6:00 P.M., the Bed Race to Aid Children 

will have an entry in the Monroe Light Parade. We will be starting right 

by the Knights of Columbus (K of C) Hall, and will march for a little 

over a half mile to the church. Our entry will be a lighted Nativity    

scene, and we are inviting parishioners and children/grandchildren to 

march along. Please dress as a shepherd, angel, or a wise man. We have 

costumes at the church. For questions, please contact Dale or               

Mary DeSloover.                     ðDale DeSloover 


